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From The Director- 

Spring is right around the corner, with daffodils blooming and less ice to scrape 

off the windshield each morning.  A couple of important spring dates:   

CAASP testing: April 24 to 28th and the cut off for submitting orders to your 

CTs: April 7.   

 

There are many opportunities to get involved in the school.  The Governance 

Council is the equivalent of a school board.   The Council has many responsi-

bilities, including fiscal oversight.  Our Governance Council is comprised of 

parents and community members.  We anticipate at least one vacancy, maybe 

more, that will need to be filled by election in early May.  The Council meets 

once a month.  It is an important job and I encourage anyone who is interested 

to come to a meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 14 at 10:30 at 

the school.  Even if you are not interested in becoming a member, you are wel-

come to attend! 

 

Our School Leadership Team meets once a month at school.  This group is com-

prised of teachers and parents and works more on daily operational issues than 

the Governance Council.  They are responsible for site evaluation, interviewing 

new staff members, developing and recommending new policies and more.  If 

you have any issues you would like to discuss or if you are just interested, 

please feel free to come to the next meeting, March 3 at 11:00).   

 

Remember that CAASP testing for all 3nd-8th and 11th grade students will take 

place the week of April 24.  You will be reserving times and dates for your 

students testing with you CT.   Testing is a required and very important part of 

our school year.  Students can earn a prize by completing the practice test and a 

brief worksheet that you can get from your CT.  Practice tests as well as other 

important information about the test and scoring can be found at:  

http://www.smarterbalanced.org/practice-test/ 

 

Please remember to check with your CT before signing up for community 

classes or placing orders to make sure the educational funds are available.   We 

will stop placing curriculum and material orders on April 7th.  Please talk to 

your CT about your studentsô curricular needs for the end of the year as well as 

the beginning of next year.  Materials for students must be ordered from a ven-

dor who is willing to take school purchase orders. 

 

We will have a visit from the Western Association of Schools and Colleges to 

update our accreditation April 5-8.  If your child attends onsite classes on Tues-

days, they will have lunch with the visiting team and perhaps meet with them in 

small groups.  Parents will also have an opportunity to meet with the team.  

Your teachers will let you know the exact day and time of this meeting. 

 

Make sure to check this newsletter as well as the calendar included for lots of 

fun and interesting activities coming up for you and your students! 

 

Alder Grove would not be what it is without the wonderful teachers, students, 

parents and staff members who make this school such a wonderful educational 

option.  As the school year quietly draws to a close, Iôd like to thank them all.   

The dedication and care that I see exhibited by teachers and staff every day is 

overwhelming and I feel truly blessed and grateful to be a part of it. 

 

~Jenni Allen SanGiovanni 

jenni@aldergrovecharter.org 

See Page 3 for Testing Schedules!! 

Spring Day Workshop for Parents 

Saturday, April 8th 

10-4pm 

Sign up at front office. 

 

Please bring the following donations to the 

school office by  

Monday, April 3rd:   

Pool noodles, wine corks,  

parmesan cheese containers,  

and containers with lids (big & small) 

 

*Inspiration * Education* Fun* 

*Catered Event* 

*Free Childcare for All Ages* 

*Free Workshops for Students* 

 

For Parents: 

 

Rotation Stations: 

Make educational tools from household items 

that will foster motor development, learning 

basics, organization, and stress reduction as 

well as a flash card machine 

Help kids practice evaluative writing in 

preparation for testing 

 

Motivating Writing:   

from sentence structure to essays and  

evaluative writing 

Teaching poetry at home 

 

For Students: 

 

Math Talks and Tasks 

Earthquake Art & Activities 

Hot Wheels 

Spanish Games 



Caden Griffis, Sawyer Jackson, Aurora Pitts, Caspian Clifford,  Abigail Wagner Adam Hogue, Merlin Newcomb, Hazel Baker 

First Place Elementary:  Aurora Pitts 

Second Place Elementary:  Abigail Wagner 

Alternate Elementary:  Caspian Clifford 

 

First Place Middle School:  Merlin Newcomb 

Second Place Middle School :  Hazel Baker 

Congratulations to the 

winners of the  

Regional Spelling Bee!!!! 

 
Aurora Pitts won the Elementary Division  

and 

Merlin Newcomb won Junior High Division  

and 

Abigail Wagner won Alternate of  

Elementary Division  

34th Annual Humboldt County Spelling Bee 

Saturday, March 11th, 1:00 PM  
Humboldt County Office of Education 

Sequoia Conference Center 

901 Myrtle Ave., Eureka 

Participants in Alder Grove Charter School Spelling Bee 

They went on to the  

Regional Spelling Bee!! 

 

Friday, March 24th is the deadline 

for turning in entries to the Arcata 

Marsh Interpretive Center for Student 

Bird Art Contest. 

 

Childrenôs Nature Writing Contest and Humboldt 

County Science Fair Awards will also be due  March 

24th 

 

See further info. on bulletin board at the school or 

contact sueleskiw1@gmail.com  

Godwit Days contests 

Alayna Gill, Jayden Barker, Riggin Richardson, Levi Nichols 

Cedarôs Math Games and Logic Class 

Learning about patterns 

http://www.arcataeye.com/2011/04/godwit-days-trips-selling-out-but-still-plenty-to-go-around-%E2%80%93-april-6-2011/


Hello Students and Families, 
 

April is right around the corner, and that means state mandated testing is, 
too. As you know, the State of California takes testing seriously, so we 
must test all of our eligible students. 
 

April 24 -April 28:  Smarter Balanced (CAASPP) testing will take place 
from April 24 to April 28. Students in the 3rd to 8th, and 11th grades will 
be tested in math and language arts. Please contact your CT to schedule 
times in the morning and/or afternoon for your students to test during that 
week. Your CT can discuss with you the length of time necessary for each 
student to complete all sections of the test. There will be NO ON -
CAMPUS CLASSES this week.  

 

May 1 and May 3:  In addition, the California Science Test (CAST) pilot 
testing will happen on May 1 and May 3. All students in 5th, 8th, and 10th 
grade should schedule with their CTs for a morning or afternoon time slot. 
This is also a computer-based assessment, and should only take about 1-
2 hours. On-campus classes will resume this week.  

 

The California Physical Fitness Test (PFT) will also happen for 5th, 7th, 
and 9th grade students. The test involves 6 quick strength and flexibility 
activities, including a one-mile walk/run. Contact your CT to get a form, or 
if you have any questions about how to complete the PFT. Forms, along 
with links to instructional videos, are also be available on the Alder Grove 
website. These forms will be due NO LATER than May 19th.  

 

Thank you so much for helping us achieve 100% participation! 
 

REMINDER: CAASPP and CAST practice tests are linked from our web-
site, along with a form to fill out upon completion for a prize! Talk to your 
CT if you have any questions. 
 

Testing Schedules:  Mark Your Calendars!! 



 

Explore a Career in Media Production! 

 
Community Media Center 

Eureka High School Campus, 1915 J St., Eureka 

 

Friday, March 24, 12:00ð2:00PM 
 

Learn about the media resources available at Access Humboldt, which include a high-definition TV studio, video 

field equipment, editing stations, cable TV channels, online archive, and more. 

 

The Community Media Center (CMC) Orientation is a prerequisite for all other training  

(field productions, video editing, studio production, etc.) 

 

* * * * * * * * * 

 

Group Volunteer Opportunity! 

 
Discovery Shop 

2942 F St., Eureka 

 

Friday, March 10th, 12:00ð2:00 PM 

 
Develop your retail merchandising, customer service and sales skillsðall while making a difference.  American 

Cancer Society Discovery Shops help support the fight against cancer through the sale of high-quality, gently 

used, donated merchandise.  Volunteers are always needed for a variety of meaningful opportunities like working 

in the store, providing customer service,  

receiving inventory, and other duties. 

 

Sign up for these opportunities by calling Jen Burtram, 707-268-0854. 

 

* * * * * * * * 

 

FAFSA REMINDER!! 

 
Please take 20 minutes to complete a FREE Application for Student Aid for your graduates.  Whether he or she is 

planning on attending a 4-year school, community college, or trade school, this is an easy way to get some support 

with mounting education costs and is also the key to most other grants and scholarships  https://fafsa.ed.gov/ 

 

After you complete your FAFSA, donôt forget to create/check your Webgrants for Students account at https://

mygrantinfo.csac.ca.gov/ and accept any additional CalGrant aid you were awarded! 

 

SAT Fee Waivers are available for qualifying 11th and 12th grade students (income based/free/reduced lunch/

foster/homeless qualifies.)  If youôre not sure, please contact your CT or the College and Career Coordinator Jen 

Burtram 707-268-0854.  Students who are even CONSIDERING attending a four year university immediately af-

ter high school are advised to take this test.  

 

Spring test dates are:   

March 11ðregister by Feb. 28th 

May 6ðregister by April 25th 

June 3ðregister by May 24th  

 

 



3rd-12th Grades: 

Arcata Community Pool 

March 28th from 1PM-3PM 

Cost: $5 

For our March field trip, we are renting the Arcata Community Pool, located at 1150 16th Street. We will be renting the 

deep and shallow end. We will have access to the diving board, and we will have the slide open from 1:30-2:30. There 

will be 49 available spots. Students can use their school budget for payment, or they can pay $5 cash. If a student is pay-

ing cash, it needs to be paid for when he/she signs up for the trip. Students can sign up at Ruthôs desk in the front office 

of our school. The pool does have snacks and treats for sale, if students want to bring spending money. If you have any 

questions or concerns, feel free to contact Terri Tripp at home: 407-8196 or by email: terri.tripp@aldergrovecharter.org 

K-6th Grades: 

 

Arcata Marsh and Wildlife Sanctuary 

569 South G Street, Arcata  

 

Tuesday, April 11, 2017 
11:00 AM 

 
45 people 

 

This field trip is FREE!!  The sanctuary is 307 acres, including freshwater marshes, salt marsh, tidal sloughs, 

grassy uplands, mudflats, brackish marsh, and an Interpretive Center. 

 
Please sign up at the front office or call 268-0854 

 

****** 

 

Humboldt Bay Fire Station 1 

533 C St., Eureka 

 

Thursday, April 13, 2017 
10:00ð10:30 AM 

40 people 

 
This field trip is FREE!!!! Come and tour the fire station.  We will be able to see the equipment that the fire 

fighters use as well as certain parts of the fire trucks. 

 

Sign up at front office or call 268-0854 

Field Trips!! 

mailto:terri.tripp@aldergrovecharter.org
http://www.arcatamarshfriends.org/


 
Parent and Student LA and Math Workshop Class: 

 

Parents and students in TK, Kindergarten, and 1st grade are invited to attend the Wednesday workshop class. 

The class is held from 11AM to noon in the Rainbow Room every Wednesday. Participants can come every 

week or as often as they can make it. The class is free of charge and does not require signing up. Our classroom 

assistant, Tatiana, is available for childcare for younger siblings or to assist older siblings with school work. The 

class focuses on math skills and reading and writing skills for beginning learners. Parent/child teams participate 

in group activities, games, partner activities, and hands-on lessons designed to teach skills that can be practiced 

at home for academic success. Math or LA is the focus for 6-weeks at a time. Feel free to drop in and try it out! 

STUDENT COUNCIL INFO!! 

 
The student council would like to remind you that Middle and High School students are welcome  to  

come participate in our meetings, which happen every other  

Thursday, from 3-4 PM in the Computer Lab: 

  

March 2nd, March 16th, March 30th , April 13th, May 4th,  May 18th  

 

We talk about interesting things, organize our group, just started a snack bar, are working on helping 

with school events, and have been talking about planning a dance!  Want to join?   

Just show up and check us out!   

Contact teacher advisor Ami at 707-834-8965 or ami.wruck@aldergrovecharter.org 

if you have any questions! 

 

The SNACK BAR is OPEN!  The student council has started a daily snack bar, available during lunch in 

the eating area.  Proceeds go towards funding student council activities.  We've got a variety of snacks, 

including some healthier snack options and would love your support.  We'll be adding different items as 

the year goes on! Feel free to request an item! 

 

 

High School Orientation Meetings for 8th Grade Students 
 
High school at Alder Grove brings many changes and opportunities for students and I am here to help!  Please call and sched-

ule an orientation meeting and I will review graduation requirements, create 4  year plans, discuss a vaiety of ways to earn 

credits, college concurrent enrollment, and will provide other information which I hope will help make this transition to high 

school smooth and easy. 

 

My office hours are Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 8:30ð4:30 and you and your students are more than welcome 

to drop by or make an appointment (preferred) to ask questions, get information or just let know how things are going! 

 

If my office hours times donôt work for you, just let me know and I can be flexible. 

 

I look forward to meeting with you soon! 

 

-Jen Burtram, College and Career Coordinator 

707-268-084, Ext. 312 

tel:(707)%20834-8965
mailto:ami.wruck@aldergrovecharter.org


Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 
 
 
 
3:00 Student Coun-
cil meeting 

3 4 

5 6 7 
 
11:00ðAfrican 
Guitar, HSU field 
trip 

8 9 10 11 
1:00ðHumboldt 
County Spelling Bee, 
HCOE 

12 13 14 
 
10:30AMð
Governance Council 
Meeting 

15 16 
 
 
 
3:00ðStudent Coun-
cil meeting 
 

17 18 

19 20 
          Spring Begins  

21 22 23 24 
 
Student Bird Art 
and Writing Contest 
Deadline for Godwit 
Days. 

25 

26 27 28 
1:00-3:00PM 
ð 3rdð12th grade 
field trip to Arcata 
Community Pool, 
Arcataðsign up at 
front office. 

29 30 
 
 
 
3:00ðStudent Coun-
cil meeting 

31  

March 2017 


